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IMPORTANT INFORMATION CONCERNING ACCESS 

TO THE TWO VENUES OF THE PARLIAMENTARY MEETING 
 
The attention of delegates attending the Parliamentary Meeting in Paris is drawn to the fact that, due 
to tightened security controls at both venues of the Meeting (the National Assembly and the Senate), it 
will be imperative to observe a number of additional rules relating to the registration of delegates and 
the security arrangements on the spot. 
 
The National Assembly (session on 5 December) 
 
Delegates should enter the National Assembly compound via the public entrance situated at 33 quai 
d’Orsay (in front of the Pont de la Concorde): 

 

  
 

Enhanced security controls will be in place at the entrance of the National Assembly.  It is important to 
allow sufficient time for security checks and registration formalities.  To enter the premises, each 
delegate will have to present a personal photo identification document. 

ID badges have been prepared on the basis of registration forms sent to the IPU Secretariat in 
advance.  Contrary to the information contained in previous communications, the registration desk at 
the National Assembly will open at 1.30 p.m.   

No group collection of ID badges will be possible.  All delegates must present themselves in person 
to the registration desk.  To collect the badge, each delegate should present a personal photo 
identification document. 

The Senate (session on 6 December) 
 
Delegates should enter the Senate compound via the entrance situated at 15 ter, rue de Vaugirard: 

 

  
 

To allow sufficient time for security checks and transfer to the venue of the meeting, delegates are 
advised to present themselves to the registration desk well in advance, starting from 9 a.m. and not 
later than 9.30 a.m. 
 
In addition to the ID badge received at the National Assembly on 5 December, each delegate should 
present a personal photo identification document.  ID badges will be checked before delegates can 
pass through the security controls at the entrance of the Senate. 


